
       Walterboro City Council 
       Emergency Called Meeting 
       Monday, November 16, 2009 
        
 
       MINUTES 
 
 
 An Emergency Called Meeting of Walterboro City Council was held at City Hall on 
Monday, November 16, 2009 at 1:04 P.M. in the City Manager’s Office with Mayor Bill Young 
presiding. 
   
PRESENT WERE: Mayor Young, Council Members Dwayne Buckner, Charles Lucas and 
Franklin Smalls.  Also present were City Manager Jeff Lord, Captain Paul Grant and Ltd. 
Brian Bolchoz of South Carolina Law Enforcement Division (SLED) and Public Safety Director 
Otis Rhodes.  Absent were:  Council Members Ted Parker, Randy Peters, Tom Lohr, City 
Clerk Betty Hudson and City Attorney George Cone.  The purpose of the meeting was to 
brief the Council Members on the recent shootings who were out of town last week 
attending the NLC Meeting in San Antonio, TX.  
 
 There being a quorum present, Mayor Young called the meeting to order pursuant to 
SC Code 30-4-80 and Section 2.202 of the Walterboro Code.  The Mayor then entertained a 
motion to enter an executive session. 
 
 A MOTION was made by Council Member Lucas and seconded by Council Member 
Smalls to enter an executive session. The motion passed unanimously.  The Mayor then 
announced that the meeting would convene into an executive session for a discussion 
regarding the development of security personnel related to the investigations of the recent 
shootings.  The Mayor also announced that notification of this meeting was given to both 
the Press and Standard and the Dispatch.  The meeting then entered into an executive 
session at approximately 1:05 P.M. 
 
 The meeting returned to Open Session at 2:19 P.M.  There being no further business, 
a MOTION to adjourn was made by Council Member Buckner, seconded by Council Member 
Smalls and passed unanimously.  The Mayor adjourned the meeting at 2:20 P.M. 
 
      Respectfully, 
 

      Betty J. Hudson 
      Betty J. Hudson 
      City Clerk 
 
 
APPROVED:   November 24, 2009 


